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	Dear Members and Friends,


Greetings from the GAATW International Secretariat.

Last month, more than 120 participants from 40 countries around the world gathered in Bangkok, Thailand, for our Intentional Members' Congress. Together members of the Alliance, as well as partners and friends, celebrated GAATW's 20th anniversary; reviewed our collective successes and setbacks; and began planning for the future.

Participants discussed topics on three themes: women, migration and work; funding for anti-trafficking efforts; and accountability in anti-trafficking work.


The IMC began with a look back over GAATW's history and Member Organisations shared their highlights and setbacks from the last 20 years. We heard a special anniversary message from Maria Grazia Giammarinaro, the new Special Rapporteur on trafficking in persons, especially women and children, and viewed a celebratory 'GAATW@20' film. We also asked participants to consider human rights 'highs and lows', and what work we still need to do in future.

Throughout the IMC we had many fruitful discussions on continuing areas of work such as: international advocacy opportunities; understanding trafficking in persons through a range of frameworks including human rights, women's rights, migrants' rights, labour rights, and development; recognising domestic work as work covered by labour laws; and challenging the 'end demand' agenda and decriminalising sex work. We also looked at our focus on accountability, and presented early findings from our research project looking at trafficked people's perspectives on anti-trafficking services and initiatives. 

We also discussed new opportunities for the Alliance; for example, this was the first IMC where we have connected with partners from the Middle East. We also talked about a need to work with trade unions, including to strengthen self-organised groups; expanding our work on migrant rights to involve labour rights; and looking beyond GAATW's focus on women to consider others who are trafficked - such as men, LGBTI people and indigenous peoples. The launch of issue 3 of the Anti-Trafficking Review also prompted us to think about how we can ensure greater transparency on the impact of anti-trafficking money (more below).

One of the most important outcomes was a call for continuing collaboration - within the Alliance and with external partners - and for relationship building between NGOs and donors.

All of these useful discussions will inform GAATW's strategy in the future. We would like to thank everyone who participated and made this year's IMC such a memorable and successful event. Please do check out our Flickr account for photos from the IMC and relive your memories!
 
 

Warm Regards,
 
GAATW International Secretariat
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New issue of the Anti-Trafficking Review looks at following the money
Where does the money for anti-trafficking work come from? Who does it go to? What does it actually achieve?

The new issue of GAATW's peer-reviewed journal the Anti-Trafficking Review examines these critical questions about funding for the sector. For the first time, GAATW and journal authors attempt to look at the money spent on anti-trafficking work and reveal what kind of initiatives have been supported by anti-trafficking funding, and what work has been sidelined as a result.

 
The launch event on 23 September at the Foreign Correspondents' Club of Thailand, Bangkok, was attended by 99 people and the journal gained coverage in The Guardian and Reuters. The editors also wrote a blog post for The Trafficking Research Project.
 

View the journal articles in full at www.antitraffickingreview.org
 
GAATW Member Organisations gather to discuss accountability research project
Over the past year, 17 GAATW Member Organisations working in direct assistance in Asia, Europe, Latin America and the Caribbean have been consulting with people who have been trafficked to find out about their experience of assistance and accessing justice. The goal of the project was to learn how to improve assistance work and understand the priorities for change that we need to advocate for.
 
On 22 September, 15 of these organisations met for the first time to discuss gaps and challenges with regard to shelter and accommodation, vocational training programs and promoting economic independence, support during criminal investigations and trials and alternative forms of justice. Following these discussions, organisations discussed follow-up actions for the research findings both nationally and regionally.
 
View a film about the project in English here and Spanish here.
 
GAATW at the United Nations transnational organised crime conference
Last week, GAATW's International Advocacy Officer and representatives from several GAATW Member Organisations participated in the seventh session of the Conference of the Parties (COP) to the United Nations Convention against Transnational Organized Crime (UNTOC) and the Protocols Thereto.  You can read our joint statement to the COP here. Read our article about the session's outcome here.
 
GAATW also ran a side event at the COP, which used the upcoming 15th anniversary of the UN Trafficking Protocol in 2015 to open up a space to review progress on its implementation and look at issues of compensation for trafficked persons, how trafficked persons experience anti-trafficking measures, and funding for anti-trafficking work. Read more here. 
 
C-36 moves to the Canadian Senate, likely to pass this month
The Protection of Communities and Exploited Persons Act (Bill C-36) passed the Canadian House of Commons on 6 October, moving to the Senate where it is also expected to pass. Authorities have until 19 December - one year since the ruling in the Bedford case at the Canadian Supreme Court that struck down Canada's existing laws on prostitution - to adopt new legislation on this issue. The new act will criminalise the purchase of sex, communicating for the purpose of selling sex, gaining material benefit from sex work, and advertising sexual services. Further information on the bill's provisions is available from Pivot Legal here.
 
GAATW shares the concern expressed by activists in Canada that there has not be adequate meaningful consultation on the bill and that the measures will violate the rights of individuals who sell sex. The provisions in the new bill are more restrictive than those struck down by the Supreme Court in the Bedford case decision. GAATW-IS and GAATW-Canada submitted a brief to the Senate Legal and Constitutional Affairs Committee outlining some of our concerns. 

 
Research Ethics in Vulnerable Populations Symposium
Melbourne, Australia

17 October 2014

Julie Ham and Gemma Sadler from GAATW presented 'Intersectional ethics with women in sex work' at a symposium, 'Research ethics in vulnerable populations', 17 Oct 2014, organized by the Burnet Institute and Monash University's Michael Kirby Centre for Public Health and Human Rights. The symposium included presentations on research ethical issues with women who have experienced intimate partner violence, prisoners, people who inject drugs and men who have sex with men. Julie's and Gemma's presentation highlighted the recent work of Member Organisations in two GAATW research initiatives: (1) the work of Self-Empowerment Program for Migrant Women (SEPOM) and two researchers from Supporting Women's Alternatives Network (SWAN), and (2) Brigada Callejera's work with sex workers who had been trafficked, in GAATW's 2013-2014 accountability research assessing the impact of anti-trafficking assistance services. For more information, please contact Julie at julie.ham@monash.edu or Gemma at gemma@gaatw.org
RESOURCES
New 'Beyond Trafficking and Slavery' blog
Beyond Trafficking and Slavery is an editorial partnership between openDemocracy and researchers from Africa, Asia, America, Australia and Europe. GAATW-IS welcomes this new blog as it "challenges both the empty sensationalism of mainstream media accounts of exploitation and domination, and the hollow, technocratic policy responses promoted by businesses and politicians". Read more at https://www.opendemocracy.net/beyondslavery

New Recommended Principles and Guidelines on Human Rights at International Borders
The Recommended Principles and Guidelines on Human Rights at International Borders are the results of a two-year process led by the UN Office of the High Commissioner for Human Rights (OHCHR). GAATW has participated in their development following the OHCHR-GAATW Expert consultation of Human Rights at International Borders in March 2012. OHCHR will be launching the Principles and Guidelines at events in Brussels and New York this week. Download the Principles and Guidelines and read more.

The latest report of the UN Secretary General to the General Assembly on the Protection of Migrants also addresses the human rights of migrants at international borders and is available at the above link.

 
New recommendations for reintegrating returning migrants
Migrants returning to their home countries need more comprehensive help if they are to reintegrate successfully in their communities, according to the conclusions of a workshop organised by the International Labour Organization (ILO) and UN Women. Read more here. 

 European Anti-Trafficking Day: a focus on root causes and a new campaign
The UN Special Rapporteurs on trafficking, contemporary forms of slavery, sale and sexual exploitation of children, and migrants issued a joint statement to mark European Anti-Trafficking Day focusing on the root causes of trafficking in persons. Read more here Poverty, inequality, discrimination - Let's stop human trafficking at the roots

GAATW member organisation La Strada International used the occasion of European Anti-Trafficking Day to launch their new campaign critically addressing the issue of employers' and consumers' demand and supply for products and services that lead to, or directly involve the use of exploitative labour. Find out more here.


 Report of the Special Rapporteur on the human rights of migrants
The annual report to the UN General Assembly by the Special Rapporteur on the human rights of migrants, François Crépeau, is now publicly available on the mandate's website (scroll down for the General Assembly reports).

 

In this report, the Special Rapporteur addresses why the human rights of migrants should be included in the post-2015 sustainable development agenda.

New York's Human Trafficking Intervention Courts: Criminal, Victim, or Worker? 

A report by the Red Umbrella Project, a peer-led sex worker advocacy group in the United States of America, outlines the outcomes of a year spent monitoring proceedings at New York's Human Trafficking Intervention Courts (HTICs), a new system of courts designed to treat those arrested on prostitution-related charges as trafficking victims. Download the report here.
 
ASEAN and Human Trafficking: Case Studies of Cambodia, Thailand, and Vietnam
Naparat Kranrattanasuit (Mahidol University - Institute of Human Rights and Peace Studies) has published this report which reviews the achievements and the deficiencies of ASEAN's counter-human strategies at the national and regional level.  Download it here. 
 
Human Trafficking in Asia - Forcing Issues
This book analyses complex issues surrounding internal and cross-border human trafficking in Asia, and asserting critical perspectives and methodologies. It extends the range of sites for discussion and sectors in which human trafficking takes place. More information here. 
 

Human Rights at home, abroad and on the way
The GAATW e-bulletin is sent out to all member organisations of the Alliance as well as to many of its friends and sister NGOs worldwide. The e-bulletin is published once a month. A Spanish version goes out to the GAATW REDLAC mailing list  after the English version. Sometimes additional follow up information and/or reminders are also sent via email to member organisations. Primarily a tool for communication between the International Secretariat and the Alliance members, the e-bulletin aims to cover a broad range of topics although trafficking related issues remain its special focus. We also use this e-bulletin to inform members about upcoming events and provide regular updates about the Secretariat. We strongly encourage members and friends to send us their input to the e-bulletin at gaatw@gaatw.org   If you do not want to receive this e-bulletin please send us a message at gaatw@gaatw.org and we will delete your address from the list. Please note that we have not inserted the advertisements that may appear on this message. GAATW International Secretariat is not associated in any of these ads over which we have no control.
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